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Charting A Course for a  

New Century of Lions 

Thoughts from the Governor 
Fellow Lions, 

I hope you all celebrated a wonderful Thanksgiving with food, family, and friends.  We have much 
to be thankful for in the world of Lions.  We are growing in numbers, we are serving more com-
munities, and we enjoy friendships with likeminded comrades in service.  We are all fortunate to 
be Lions! 

We do have an issue that we need to examine.  We have smaller clubs that are thinking about clos-
ing their doors.  After looking at these clubs, the main reason I see for the closings is the lack of 
service projects and activities for the club members.  Busy Lions are happy Lions.  I feel that suc-
cessful clubs are ones that include everyone in their projects and have much to do.  They work to-
gether and play together.  They make plans to get to know everyone on a personal level and form 
special bonds of friendship.   

If your club seems to be moving at a snailõs pace or advanced in age, I urge you to look at some no 
cost activities that can help you get back into the lime-light of your community.  The district will 
provide the SPOT-Kidõs Sight program to your school districts, and the Adult Eye-Screenings to 
your communities.  There are also many clubs that collect items for others like: coke tabs for the 
Ronald Mc Donald House, ink cartridges, cell phones, and building supplies for Habitat for Hu-
manity, stamps for Wounded Warrior, etc.  The White Cane Project for the Texas Eye Bank is an 
easy drive benefiting that charity.  The schools are always looking for mentors, and what better 
mentor than a Lion.  I hope every club had eye-glass collection boxes in their communities.   I am 
sure that we can come up with many ideas to serve that are no/low cost to the club, but will get 
your club working and being visible in the community. 

Another observation I made was that we are losing members as fast as we are inducting them.  We 
need to get our new members working sooner, so they donõt lose interest.  Every club needs to 
work on club satisfaction.  You can do this by keeping people busy, involved, developing friend-
ships, and letting them know how important they are to your club.  Celebrate the little things as 
well as the big!  Make Lions a fun place to be, so they canõt wait until the next meeting. 
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Help your members understand what Lions are all about.  Have programs that inform your mem-
bers as to what we do in Lions Club world-wide and in our district, how their dues are spent, and 
what our charities do for our communities.  We need to let them see that we are all a part of this 
world-wide service.  There are people willing to come to train your clubs and present programs.  
Use your district folks to build your members information and education.  These people are listed 
in the directory, and will gladly come present programs for your clubs.  The more your members 
understand what we do, the more they can promote our organization. 

The other day, I was looking for pictures for the Centennial Celebration.  I happened to look up 
every club in our District on Facebook.  Some of our clubs donõt have Facebook pages, but most 
do.  What I found surprised me.  I saw some of the most interesting projects and services to com-
munities, celebrations of members, inductions of new members, and installations of officers, and 
proud smiles of Lions and those they were help.  If you have some time, take a look at these Face-
book pages, it will make you proud to be a Lion and it will give some ideas that may work in your 
community. 

Lions, if we are to survive another 100 years, we must grow.  The only way to keep up with the 
communitiesõ needs is to be in the forefront and serve òlargeó.   

Thank you for all you do as Lions.  I appreciate every club in our district and their diligent service 
in your communities.  You live the motto, òWhere There Is A Need There Is A Lionó. 

I wish you a Merry Christmas!  Have a wonderful, peaceful, and safe Holiday Season, and get ready 
for a new year full of promise and celebration! 

DG Bobbie Fagan 
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President's Message 

Very truly yours, 

Chancellor Bob Corlew 

Your International President 

For 100 years, Lions have served like no one else. Our Centennial is 
an exciting opportunity to celebrate our legacy of local and global 
service. And I want you to feel just as excited about our future. We 
have set a goal of serving 200 million people per year by 2021ñ tri-
pling our current humanitarian impactñso we can meet the emerg-
ing needs of our next century of service. It's ambitious. It's life­
changing. It's what we do as Lions. To reach our goal, we developed a 
strategic plan called LCI Forward. We built this roadmap for the fu-
ture based on feedback from thousands of Lions just like you. LCI 
Forward embraces new ways to serve, new cutting­edge technolo-
gies and new ways to engage youth in Lions. It will offer more tools 
for training leaders, more global marketing to raise our visibility, and 
more ways to experience the pride of being a Lion. Learn more 
about our strategic plan by exploring the LCI Forward page. Then 
share the special LCI Forward video with your club. We will share 
new updates and resources throughout the year, and I look forward 
to working with your club to achieve our ambitious goals and ensure 
we remain the global leader in service.  
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DISTRICT 2-S1 TEXAS LIONS HALL OF FAME 

Elevation of Lions into the Texas Lions Hall of Fame bestows an honor upon one who has been outstanding in using 
their time, talents, and resources to further the cause of humanitarian services. 

Selection will be made by the Hall of Fame Committee of the district.  The committee of five members will be ap-
pointed by the District Governor.  The nominee shall be certified to the Council of Governors not later than the 
February Council Meeting.  

Nominations from our district will be due to the District Governor by the Mid-Winter Conference, January 14, 
2017. 

Minimum standards to qualify for the Texas Lions Hall of Fame are: 

Be an active or deceased member with at least fifteen years of service. 
Having provided outstanding and dedicated service to Lionism beyond the call of duty. 
Having provided other than Lionistic service to community, state, and nation. 
Having accomplished special achievements in, or contributions to, humanitarian service for those less fortunate, 

and 
Not have solicited in any manner for this recognition, which will automatically eliminate the soliciting candidate 

for that year. 

A fee of $227.50 shall accompany the nomineeõs profile. (Paid by the District)  The Hall of Fame fee covers the cost 
of the Hall of Fame Medallion and, the Hall of Fame Plaque, which is presented to each nominee. 

Presentation of the selected nominee, by the District Governor, shall be at the MD-2 Convention.  Each selected 
nominee will receive a duplicate of the plaque placed in the Hall of Fame. 

A plaque of the names of the Texas Lions Hall of Fame members shall be maintained in an appropriate space in the 
MD-2 State Office. 
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UPCOMING DEAD-
LINES  

 

 

 

We need every club to help us in our Centennial Celebration by 

sending us the following things:  
 
Deadline:  November 5, 2016  

1.  Legacy Lion- A real photograph and a write up of their accomplishments.  If you       

have more than  one, send both.  (Send to PDG Waldo Dalchau- Please mail them)  

2. A Service project picture or your Legacy Project picture.  Again, we need a real copy of the photo. 

We also need a short paragraph about what you are doing in the photo. (Sent to DG Bobbie 

Fagan) 
 

3. A one page history of your club.  We want everyone to be recognized.  (Send to DG Bobbie Fagan- 

email or regular mail) 

Hall of Fame  
 
Deadline:  January 14, 2016  

I need a real photo and a detailed nomination for this candidate.  They will be chosen by a 

committee  

and presented at the State Convention in San Antonio.    This must be mailed to me by Janu-

ary 14, 2016.  

 

Mailing information:  DG Bobbie Fagan, 4900 FM 3126, Livingston, 77351  

PDG Waldo Dalchau, P.O.Box 552, Broaddus, 77656  
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PAGE 6 VOLUME 16 ISSUE 6 

112 Service Project Ideas 

Diabetes Screening 
Sponsor a Blood Drive 
Adopt a Highway 
Adopt a Park 
Adopt a School 
Purchase eyeglasses 
Ring the Salvation Army Bell 
Sponsor Food Drives 
Volunteer for Activities at Nursing Homes 
Conduct a used eyeglass drive 
Sponsor a career fair for youth 
Sponsor a drug awareness seminar 
Sponsor athletic teams (Little League) 
Sponsor Foster Children activities 
Participate in Youth Exchange Programs 
Conduct Hearing Dog Workshops 
Sponsor Special Olympic Activities 
Volunteer for Meals on Wheels Programs 
Sponsor or volunteer for Adult Literacy Projects 
Conduct Volunteerism workshops for Youth 
Participate in Earth Day Activities 
Sponsor a Veteranõs Day Outing 
Provide a Fireworks display 
Provide Educational Scholarships 
Give special awards to honor students 
Sponsor a voter registration Day 
Sponsor Youth Basketball Tournaments 
Sponsor a Hoop Shoot Contest 
Sponsor Spelling Bees for local schools 
Support Olympics of the mind activities 
Recruit cornea donations 
Sponsor hunter safety seminars 
Sponsor buckle up (seat belt) campaigns 
Conduct Self-esteem workshops for students 
Do Safety surveys for local businesses 
Sponsor Defensive Driving Schools 
Sponsor a Policemanõs Day 
Sponsor a Firemanõs Day 
Sponsor a Teacherõs Day 
Sponsor a Nurseõs Day 
Plan a Plant a Tree day 
Sponsor òLawn of the Weekó recognition 
Sponsor a vaccinate your pet project 
Sponsor Armed Forces Day Activities 
Sponsor Scholastic Contest 
Honor Retired Teachers 
Have a special nutrition awareness project 
Sponsor smoking cessation activities 
Sponsor a Legislatorõs Day 
Sponsor a School Bus Driverõs Appreciation Day 
Sponsor trips to the zoo for needy children 
Volunteer for Big Brother and Big Sister 
Sponsor Boyõs Ranch Activities 
Send Cards to Servicemen 
Provide transportation for senior citizens to shop or vote 
Sponsor a CPR course 
Sponsor a Life Guard Workshop 
Provide Bullet-Proof vest for law enforcement officers 
Send medical supplies to impoverished countries 
Provide Community Cupboard/Pantry for needy families 
Sponsor a Christmas Toy Collection Center 
Build a Picnic Shelter/Pavilion 
Sponsor a Field Trip 

Provide fans for senior citizens without air conditioning 
Hold a party for handicapped children 
Refurbish a home for a needy family 
Provide blankets, coats, gloves for needy 
Sponsor a childrenõs identification drive  
Cholesterol screening 
Build a sports complex 
Sponsor a roadside coffee stand for holiday travelers 
Sponsor childrenõs games for a special event in your city 
Sponsor a summer camp for handicapped children 
Buy books for a local library 
Provide special equipment for the ambulance service 
Record tapes of Books/Magazines for the blind 
Buy a Wheelchair for a disabled person 
Sponsor a Health Fair 
Sponsor an Arts and Humanities Project 
Sponsor a Peace Poster Contest for Elementary Children 
Sponsor a Patriotic Essay Contest for Junior High and High School 

Students 
Sponsor a Speech Contest òWhy I Love Americaó for High School 
Put our flags on main street on special days/occasions 
Buy a van to transport handicapped people 
Provide Handyman chores for Widows or Disabled 
Scoliosis Screening 
Conduct a Sign Language Workshop 
Create a Character (Mascot) to represent your club 
Collect used books/magazines for nursing homes 
Collect discarded hearing aids for refurbishing 
Sponsor aids awareness literature. 
Provide emergency relief assistance in disasters 
Build a Frisbee Golf Course 
Sponsor a Free Concert in the park 
Sponsor a Terrible Twisters show 
Build a Community Center 
Sponsor a Scout Troop 
Sponsor an Alcoholic Awareness Program 
Work in conjunction with The American Red Cross and put in smoke 

detectors in homes of needy 
 Work with your area schools and provide mentors or readers for 

young children 
 Sponsor an Easter Egg Hunt for your community 
 Treat your local nursing home to a talent show, sing-a-long, or musi-

cal event 
 Collect used stamps for the òWounded Warriorsó and join the Vir-

ginia Lions in this effort 
 Collect needed items to send to our deployed military (F.A.I.T.H. in 

Livingston has a list) 
 Collect ink cartridges, cell phones, building supplies for Habitat for 

Humanities 
 Collect needed items for your local Homeless Shelter 
 Collect needed items for your local Womenõs Shelter 
 Build handicap ramps for the disabled 
 Sponsor a Cancer Awareness Seminar 
Adopt a street to beautify with flowers or plants 
Help schools build gardens/ plant community gardens 
Sponsor Master Gardener Classes 

 

 
 



 



 
 

             Save The Date! 
  Huntington Centennial Charter Night 

         Thursday, January 19, 2017 

Come help us celebrate our newest 
club 

                Everyone is welcome 

                 Details coming soon 
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Dear Head Start/Nursery School Director,  

  

The ________________ Lions Club wishes to inform you that it now has the capability of per-
forming pediatric eye screenings of pre-school children, ages six-months old through 5 years.   

  

Members of our Lions Club have been trained in the use of the PediaVision Spot Vision Screener 
and are available to perform screenings at your location at any time. We can screen toddlers and 
infants from 6months.  

  

The vision screener we use is capable of screening for Astigmatism, Myopia, Hyperopia, Aniso-
metropia, Strabismus, Amblyopia, and Anisocoria. The individual screening takes just a few seconds 
and is performed from a distance of about three feet. There is no physical contact with the child 
and no eye drops are administered. Our equipment provides a print-out of the results for each in-
dividual which is given to you for forwarding to the parent. We provide parent consent forms and 
cover letters for you to send to the parents prior to the screening date.  

  

It is important to understand that this is only a screening and does not constitute an examination 
or diagnosis of vision problems.  

  

This service is offered free of charge by the local Lions Club under the Lions Eye Health Program 
administered by the District 2S1 Charities Lions Eye Screening Committee. If the children at your 
facility do not currently receive regular eye screenings, please contact me to discuss how and when 
we can provide this vital service.  

  

I can be reached at ____________________________   

  

  

Spot Sample Letter to Pre-School, Nursery,  Daycare 
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District 2-S1 Eye Screening 
November continued to be busy with the SPOT screenings. There was no Low Vision Screening in November. 
 
The following are volunteers who served in at least one (some many more) of the SPOT screenings in November. 
PDG Harold Yost (Lufkin Evening); Pat and Jim Miller, Debby Seymour, and Travis Seymour (Nederland Profes-
sional); Jennie and Pat Brady, Les Lucas and Debby Parker (PA Founders), Steve and Nancy Butz (Spurger), .PDG 
Charles Tarver (Bmt. Breakfast), Lions Deborah Smith and Jan Smith (Woodville), Jim Newsome, Lourene Med-
low, Roxie Castilaw, Robert Ankney and PDG Lew Vail (Onalaska).    Other Volunteers were: Millie Williams 
(Alabama-Coushatta H.S.); Nurses Mandy Sowell and Priscilla Sanders (Broaddus ISD), Nurse Sonja Foxworth 
(Warren Elem), Nurse Rachel Fowler (Fred Elem), Jan Fulbright (LISD Head of Student Health), and Nurse 
Bobette Trick (Kountze Elem). 
 
The following table shows the screenings and how many children were screened. The last column shows how many 
children did not pass the screening and were referred to see an eye doctor for a complete exam. 
 
Date:  Location                                Screened     Referred 
11/3/2016 PAISD, Terrell Elementary    174   26 
11/2/2016 Vidor ISD, Oak Forest Elementary   189   25 
11/3/2016 Spurger Elementary       52    2 
11/3/2016 Dunbar Elementary       40    2 
11/4/2016 Lufkin HS LISD Special Needs      11    6 
11/4/2016 Port Arthur ISD, Lucian Adams Elem.     66   22 
11/4/2016 Port Arthur ISD, Travis Elementary   124   31 
11/7/2016 Pineywoods Academy Follow-Up     23    2 
11/7/2016 St. Catherine Elementary, Port Arthur     41    8 
11/7/2016 Warren Elementary       86    8 
11/7/2016 Fred Elementary       47    6 
11/8/2016 Bridge City Elementary     300   59 
11/8/2016 Garrett Primary LISD (all students PK4)   186   32 
11/10/2016 Burley Elementary LISD     163   16 
11/10/2016 Herty Elementary LISD (Follow-up)    16     2 
11/11/2016 First Christian Daycare      36     4 
11/14/2016 Kountze Elementary      97     9 
11/15/2016 Alabama Coushatta Head Start       8     2 
11/17/2016 Garrett Primary LISD     203   25 
11/19/2016 Onalaska Lions Health Fair    30   10 
11/28/2016 Broaddus Elementary     45     2 
11/29/2016 Garrett Primary - Follow-up     17     3 
11/30/2016 Hughen Special Needs, Port Arthur  9       7 
 Hughen Elementary, Port Arthur  4       4 
11/30/2016 Hackney Elementary (LISD) new students  2       0 
 
  TOTAL for November          1967                     313 
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At the Onalaska 
Health Fair, Lion 
Jim Newsome 
screens as Lion 
Lourene Medlaw 
watches. Both Li-
ons are members 
of the Onalaska 
Club. 

Lion Jennie Brady (Pt. Arthur Founder) shows Ona-
laska Lions Jim Newsome and Pete Peterson how the 
SPOT camera is used.  

Volunteers at Broaddus Elementary screening 
were Broaddus Nurses Mandy Sowell (seated) and 
Priscilla Sanders and Lions Pat and Jennie Brady. 
Nurse Mandy was very happy using the SPOT camera 
instead of an eye chart. 

Spurger Lions 
Steve and 
Nancy Butz 
with Nurse 
Pam Hutto 
from Spurger 
ISD.  

Lion Deborah 
Smith 
(Woodville 
Lions) screens 
as Warren 
Nurse Sonja 
Foxworth 
looks on.  

Lions Jan Smith and 
Deborah Smith 
(Woodville) and Pat 
Brady (Port Arthur 
Founders) at Warren 
Elementary. 


